
  


Date:  Wednesday, October 2, 2024

Time:  7:00 pm  


Present:  

        Michelle Bacon (Principal)

        Paulette Sabourin (Vice Principal)

       Sarah Chan (Co-Chair) 


Karli Peters (Treasurer)

Lisa Hunt (Secretary)


  Cheryl Bayer (Member at Large)

  Shawna Fagundes (Member at Lg) 

  Amber Carriere (Member at Large)

  Kristy Neuert (Member at Large)


       Natasha Sookermany (Member at Lg)

       Liz Montgomery (Member at Large)


Absent: 

                      

      Brie Hirshberg (Co-Chair)


Jenelle Gagné (Member at Large)

      Shauna Krawchuk (Mbr at Large)   

      Cheryl Gervais (Member at Large)

       Angie Lafantaisie (Member at Large)  

       Kelly Pedrick (Member at Large)


 Michelle Adolph (Member at Large)


      Guests:

                   


Item  Discussion  

1.  Call to Order  

   Sarah called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm

2. Approval of Agenda  

 Liz  moved to approve the agenda.   Amber seconded. All in favour

3.  Approval of the Previous Meeting Minutes (September 11, 2024)

 Kristy moved to approve the previous meeting minutes.     Cheryl seconded.

4 School Report (Michelle)

ENROLMENT

Our current enrolment is 450 students. Current class sizes are presented in the table below.

Kindergarten 14 Kindergarten 17 Kindergarten 17 Grade 1 21 Grade 1 21 Grade 1 21 

Grade 2/3 22 Grade 2/3 22 Grade 2/3 22 Grade 2/3 22 Grade 2/3 22 Grade 4/5 23 Grade 4/5 20 
Grade 4/5 22 Grade 4/5 22 Grade 6 25 Grade 6 25 Grade 7/8 23 Grade 7/8 21 Grade 7/8 24 
Grade 7/8 24



STAFFING UPDATE


Looking for lunch supervisors


 WHAT IS HAPPENING?


 BBQ – Great turn out, thank you!


 Climbing wall – being used and appreciated by all, again thank you!


 Collecting Tabs - We are reaching out to ask for your support for a student in our 
division who is in need of a specialized wheelchair. In our effort to assist, we are 
launching a fundraiser by collection drink can tabs.  These tabs raised will go directly 
toward helping provide the wheelchair.


 Book fair: November 26th and 28th, will be needing volunteers. Michelle asked if Jenelle 
would be able to add volunteers to Sign Up.Com

5 Treasurer Report (Karli) 

• Bank account as of October 1, 2024 ($15,875.27) 

• The installation fee $3,572.10 for the climbing wall has yet to be withdrawn.

• The cheque for $9,174.52 for the climbing wall is also still waiting to be withdrawn

6 2024/2025 Fundraisers (Brie and Sarah) 

With Show and Save not being a go, we will need to find a fundraiser to replace this. 

Some ideas that were mentioned were: Mom’s Pantry. Some members felt like this is 
something that a lot of places do.

 Winter Plants and Coal and Canary Candles were brought up again. There was 
discussion about where for Winter plants….Lacoste, St. Mary’s, Glenlea. Sarah 
mentioned that she would look further into the Coal and Canary Candles to find out 
details and to ensure that it wouldn’t be at the same time as their warehouse sale. Lisa 
mentioned that they have just rebranded and have new items to offer such as room 
sprays, diffusers, tea lights etc… Maybe be enticing for families with new items? 

Not enough info so the voting for any fundraisers were going to be tabled until the next 
meeting or if it was time sensitive prior to the November meeting then Sarah would 
email out details for PAC members.


*UPDATE: On October 17, 2024 via email 12 PAC members voted in favour of 
running the Winter fundraiser which is selling winter plants from Lacoste and 
Coal and Canary Candles. The fundraiser will begin October 21 and end on 
November 13. Pick up day will be December 4. *


7 Additional Business
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School BBQ Recap (Kelly/Brie)

Kelly and Brie were absent to be able to give update. Some feedback that was given:

-burgers were good

-NDP Renee Cables office gave positive feedback, everyone was kind, great turnout 

-Donut truck was a big hit


Library Shelving-Michelle

Michelle sent around a picture of what the shelving looks like. It is created so that the children 
can see the books forward facing

-There was a quote for $2500 US that they originally found in the states

-Wpg Custom is able to create them. They will hold 400 books each. $1500 CDN each but if they 
purchase 2 then they will give the 3rd template model that they created for free. Mme Touchette 
would like 6 of them. 

$1500 x 5 = $7500


There is a gentlemen named Wally who is a carpenter for the LRSD. He may be able to build the 
sandbox. 


Teacher Appreciation-Kristy

Treats days will be:

November 29

February 21

June 13 


Staff Luncheon:

April 11


8 Adjournment:

Meeting Adjourned at  8:07 pm

Next meeting:  November 6, 2024 @ 6:30 in EVB Library 

These minutes were recorded by Lisa Hunt.  Please report errors or omissions immediately.
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